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Established
 1892

16 South Main Street, Newton NH 03858

(603) 382-4691

DATE: Wednesday May 9, 2018
TIME: 10:00 a.m.
LOCATION: Gale Library, 16 S Main Street

MEETING MINUTES

I. Call to Order: 10:00 a.m.

II. In Attendance: Lynne Camp, Chairperson; Kathy Meserve, Treasurer; Anne Banks, Secretary; Terry Caswell, Director; Julie Lamere, Alternate; Jeanne Maggio, Alternate.

III. Minutes from the Public Session, Previous Meeting (April 11, 2018): Kathy moved to accept the minutes of the public meeting; Lynne seconded the motion which passed unanimously.  We agreed to discuss the minutes from the non-public session held in April during a non-public session later in this meeting.
IV. Correspondence and Communications: Lynne has signed up for the Right to Know Workshop to be held at Town Hall on June 25th from 6-8 p.m. Lynne gave Kathy the bill for this year’s membership dues to the NHLTA.
V. Library Director’s Report: Kathy moved to accept the Director’s report as written. Anne seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.
VI. Treasurer’s Report: Lynne moved to accept the Treasurer’s report as written. Anne seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.

Unfinished Business:
VII. Facilities Maintenance: Lynne moved to enter non-public session to discuss this item. Kathy seconded the motion, which passed unanimously. We entered non-public session at 10:20 a.m. 
Kathy moved to return to public session at 10:47 a.m.  Anne seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously. Upon returning to public session, Terry reported there is a problem with the floor in the bathroom, which is peeling up. She has been given unofficial estimates of $800-$850 to replace the flooring. We discussed other possible vendors and Terry will continue to investigate. Terry also reported that another ballast bulb needs to be replaced upstairs in the JV room.
VIII. NHLTA Regional Spring Meetings: There was a meeting held on April 11 at 5:30 p.m. in Kingston. Lynne and Kathy attended the meeting, which was attended by about 15 people. The topic was ‘Reviewing Your Library Director’. One suggestion that Lynne took away from the meeting was to match the evaluation form to the job description. We will look at revising our current Library Director Evaluation form at a future meeting.
New Business:
IX. Alternate Trustee Position: Our bylaws allow for us to have 3 alternates, and currently we have two. We have several names of residents who might  be candidates for our open Alternate Trustee position. Lynne will begin contacting them to see if they have any interest in attending one of our meetings and pursuing the idea.
X. New Library Substitute: Terry would like to hire another substitute as a Library Assistant 1/Float position. She would like to hire Alice Litwinovich. Lynne moved that we approve for Terry to hire Alice Litwinovich as Library Assistant 1/Float, grade 4 step 9, at $10.63 per hour, as soon as possible. Kathy seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.
XI. PACE Luncheon: Terry and Sue Mears have been invited to attend this spring’s PACE (Plaistow Area Commerce Exchange) luncheon.
XII. OverDrive Online Magazines: Terry received notice from ListServe that OverDrive is considering adding access to magazines to their service.
XIII. NHAIS Architectural Firms and Principals List: Terry received from ListServe a list of architectural firms that have worked or are in the process of working with NH libraries on their library design.
XIV. ILS update: Michael York reports that he is still working on a solution for the ILS, which has been down for several months. 
XV. Harassment Training Update: See the Library Director’s report for more information on this.
XVI. Harassment Policy Review: Terry pulled the Policy from the Town of Newton and the Harassment Policy from one other NH library. We felt we needed more examples and will each look for such for our next meeting, tabling this topic until then.
XVII. Clean out of Old Files from the Basement: After some discussion we decided, based upon NH RSA 33-A:3-a as well as the labeling on the outside of the boxes, that the Trustees will purge old invoices & files that are currently stored in the library’s basement. The Trustees will pick a day and get together to accomplish this task.
XVIII. Library Assistant Job Descriptions: We moved this item to our next meeting.
XIX. Acceptance of Donations:  Lynne moved we accept from patrons - $100.00 for general funds (from K. Lacroix); NH Historical Society Pass; Plastic Storage Tote; Duct Tape; and a book. Anne seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.
XX. Friends’ News: The Friends are planning to purchase a pass to the Canterbury Shaker Village. They are looking for another venue for their Spring Luncheon. They are having a Book Sale on June 9 and would like some help with set-up the evening of June 8. 
XXI. Monthly Invoices Review and Signage: Invoices were reviewed and signed at this meeting.
XXII. Next Trustee Meeting: Wednesday, June 13, 2018, 10:00 a.m. 
XXIII. Adjournment: 12:15 p.m.
Respectfully Submitted,  

Anne D. Banks, Secretary


